DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION

PUERTO RICO
AND PUBLIC WORKS ‘

PUBLIC NOTICE

REGULATION FOR THE USE OF THE DIGITAL PLATFORMS TO PERFORM
TRANSACTIONS OR PROCEDURES RELATED TO MOTOR VEHICLES BY COMMERCIAL
ENTITIES

The Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW), in accordance with Section 2.1 of
Law No. 38 of July 30, 2017, as amended, known as the "Uniform Administrative Procedure Act
of the Government of Puerto Rico”, publish this Notice for the enactment of the afore mentioned
Regulation.

The purpose of this proposed Regulation is to adapt the dispositions of Act 55-2024, establishing
as a requisite to commercial entities the use of existing digital platforms in the DTPW, to perform
the registration of new vehicles, transfers and consultations of vehicles and persons, refinancing
transactions, imposition and release of liens attached to motor vehicles, payment of fines and all
other transactions related to motor vehicles in the DTPW. This Regulation will apply to all
commercial entities that execute these types of transactions or procedures including, but without
limitation to; Dealerships, Guaranteed Creditors (including Financial Institutions, Title Loan
companies and Credit Unions), insurance companies, license acquisition representatives, daily
leasing entities (both short and long term), Vehicle fleet entities or vehicle leasing companies,
Official Inspections Stations and any other entity which would be added or mentioned in the future.

The proposed Regulation will be available during working days and hours at DTPW Minillas
Governmental Center, South Tower, 17 Floor, Ave. De Diego Santurce, Puerto Rico. All printed
copies of the Regulation will be available upon payment of the corresponding fees in each agency.
It will also be available, free of charge, at DTPW’s website: www.dtop.pr.gov.

A public hearing will be held on July 17, 2024, at 10:00am at Roberto Sanchez Vilella Government
Center (Minillas), Ground Floor, South Tower, De Diego Avenue Santurce, Puerto Rico. Anyone
interested in sending written comments for the proposed regulation may do so, within thirty (30)
days of the publication of  this Notice, by electronic means to
comentariosreglamentos@dtop.pr.gov or by mail to the following address:

Legal Advice Office
DTPW
PO Box 41269, Minillas Station
San Juan, P.R. 00940-1269

Hon. Eileen Marie Vélez Vega
Secretaria del DTOP

Authorize by the Office of the Electoral
Comptroller OCE-SA-2024-09306



